
Handicap Parking Policies 

Individuals who have the “Free Parking” yellow sticker in conjunction with a 
handicap placard issued by Michigan’s Secretary of State Office will be provided 
complimentary parking and will be granted access to all paid lots via an RFID access 
card at no charge. Click here for more information on the State of Michigan 
disability parking policies. Individuals who do not have the ‘Free Parking” yellow 
sticker issued by the Secretary of State Office are responsible for paying applicable 
parking fees. 
  
For parkers who have already been issued an RFID access card, you will simply 
need to submit another Handicap Access Card Application to ensure the card 
remains active in conjunction with your parking permit. DO NOT throw the card 
away – requesting a replacement after doing so will result in being charged a Lost 
Card fee. 
  
Parkers who have purchased an on-campus parking permit and have a valid 
handicap parking placard obtained from the Secretary of State office can park in 
any handicapped parking spot on campus inside a permitted lot, regardless of lot 
type. This applies only to the handicap parking spots within the permitted lots and 
does not include handicap parking at metered spaces or within the guest lots 
(unless the individual obtains an access card). Individuals who wish to utilize the 
handicap metered or guest lot spaces can do so but will also need to pay the 
applicable rates. 
  
More information on handicap parking policies can be found on the ParkEMU 
website. 
 


